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To:

Stephanie Wilson, NADE Secretary

From:

Tena Fleming, Council of Chapter Presidents Chairperson

Date:

August 4, 2017



Subject:
NADE CCP End of Year Report
As Council of Chapter Presidents Chair I attended the NADE Mid-Year Board Meeting held in Baltimore, MD where I represented all chapter presidents and voted on various items of interest as a board member.  

I have maintained the CCP contact list of each chapter’s president and designated backup individuals so a consistent line of communication is open and viable.  I have answered questions and offered suggestions to chapter presidents when issues arise as well as referred chapter presidents to appropriate board or committee members when needed.
I have forwarded announcements and information from our NADE President, board members as well as committee chairpersons regarding NADE activities keeping the line of communication open to chapter presidents and their designated backup individuals. 
I have maintained the Council of Chapter Presidents Forum on the NADE website which consists of allowing chapter presidents access to the forum; adding and removing chapter presidents as needed.  I have added pertinent information to the forum as an additional means of communication.  
I have participated in all scheduled NADE Board conference calls, adding input as needed.

I have been working to update the Council of Chapter President Handbook with the newest information possible.  A rough draft of the updated handbook has been sent to NADE President Tonya Scott to review.  I expect additional updates as NADE tries to change from 501(c) (6) to 501(c) (3) tax status with the IRS.  

It has been my pleasure to serve as the Council of Chapter Presidents Chairperson this year.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tena Fleming, CCP Chairperson

